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CLUB ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
For April - July 2015 

 
April 7  General Membership Meeting 
April 11  Shoreline Clean Up 
April 25  Club Spring Derby 
May 1 - 10 Bluewater Anglers 2015 Salmon Derby 
May 20  Salmon Derby Awards Night 
May 30  Kids Training Day 
June 9  General Membership Meeting 
July 11  Family Fun Fishing Day (Goby Derby) 
 
Pick up a copy of the Listing of Events 2015 at the next 
General Membership Meeting. Check the Bluewater 
Anglers website for current information on upcoming club 
events at www.bluewateranglers.com/events.html. 

 

 

 

APRIL GENERAL MEETING 
Tuesday, April 7, 2015 

Point Edward Arena & Community Centre 
210 Monk Street 

Doors open at 7:00 PM 
Meeting starts at 7:30 PM 

 

AGENDA 
Hatchery Update 

Salmon Derby Update 
Upcoming club events 

Fishing Report 
Swap Table 

 

Guest Speaker / Topic 
Joslyn Leung 

Angling Outfitters, Woodstock 
 

άHow to set up your GPS and How to use your Sonarέ 
Josyln will show us how to get the best performance 

out of our GPS and Sonar electronics. Josyln will try to 
answer any specific questions you may have. 

 

 
 

2015 BLUEWATER ANGLERS 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
Eleven directors were elected for the 2015 ς 2017 term 
during the January 13th Bluewater Anglers General 
Membership Meeting. Lou Dallaire, John Klazinga, Cole 
Lauzon, Linda Miller and Kevin Thompson were elected as 
new directors. Retiring directors John Barneveld, Dick 
Bornais, Paul Heckley, Ed Holubowicz, Stefan Jackson and 
Gary Mitchell were re-elected to the Board of Directors. 
Paul Heckley, Stefan Jackson and Linda Miller will fill 
vacancies for the final year of the 2013 - 2015 term. 
 
The 2015 Bluewater Anglers Executive was chosen during 
the January 14th Board of Directors meeting. 
     Dick Bornais  - President 
     Ed Holubowicz - 1st Vice President 
     Gary Mitchell - 2nd Vice President 
     Bob Daly  - Treasurer 
     Roger Hay  - Secretary 
 
The remaining 2015 Board of Directors and their primary 
areas of responsibility are 
- Brad Armstrong (Media Coordinator, Fishing Reports) 
- John Barneveld 
- Ross Bishop (Shoreline Clean Up Coordinator) 
- Dave Boon 
- Lou Dallaire 
- Al Dezort (In-House Events Coordinator) 
- Ralph Eves  
- Jo-Anne Eves (Membership Coordinator) 
- Paul Heckley (Newsletter Editor, Club Photographer) 
- Stefan Jackson (Website Coordinator) 
- Cole Lauzon 
- John Klazinga (Kids Training Day Coordinator) 
- John Knight 
- Linda Miller (FACEBOOK Coordinator) 
- Kevin Thompson (FACEBOOK Coordinator) 
- Frank Turnbull  
- WŀƪŜ ±ŀƴ wƻƻȅŜƴ όIŀǘŎƘŜǊȅ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΣ DƻǾΩǘ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴύ 
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HATCHERY REPORT 
 

We are waiting for spring! Our fish stocks are all 
increasing in activity and getting ready for release. The 
tanks are filling and the fish are starting to jump, a sure 
sign spring is not far away. We have less than 1 month 
before we start stocking the fish into local waters. 
 
This spring we will have about 75,000 Chinook salmon for 
release between Port Franks and BrightΩs Grove. With the 
snow cover this winter there should be lots of runoff in 
the streams. We just need the right water temperature. 
 
There are about 38,000 Ganaraskas rainbows ready to 
release. This batch will be pushing 30 grams by the time 
they are released in late April or early May. They were fin 
clipped by club volunteers in January. It was a terrific job 
by a dedicated crew of 25 - 30 volunteers.  
 
The Brown Trout are a different story. They have been a 
major struggle. In mid-December we received 25,000 
eggs from the Ministry hatchery in Sault St. Marie. These 
eggs were from first time spawning fish and from the 
beginning we knew they were going to be difficult to get 
started. Before hatch our losses were over 50% and then 
it got worse. Of that batch we may have 1000 - 2000 left. 
 
In mid-January we received an additional 12,000 eggs 
from the MNRF. These were altogether different eggs, 
larger, more robust and very few losses from hatch to 
placing in the starter tank. We now have 11,000 Browns 
that are just in the starting cycle. These fish are already 
larger than the first batch. It will take some pushing to get 
these fish large enough for fall stocking. 
 
We will be receiving another 50,000 Ganaraskas Rainbow 
eggs in late April or early May. These cold temperatures 
may slow down the spawning process in the north.  
 
hǳǊ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ ǇƻƴŘ ƛǎ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ YƛŘΩǎ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ 
Day activities in late May. We have received a new batch 
of 200 domestic Rainbows as replacements for the pond. 
 
The aeration tower rebuild project is still waiting for 
funding but we hope to get it started before the next 
major growth cycle starts in the fall. 
 
Drop in and see us at your Hatchery.           Jake 
 
 

 

BLUEWATER ANGLERS 
HATCHERY OPEN HOUSE 

Saturday, March 21st & Sunday, March 22nd 
 

The doors of the Bluewater AnglersΩ Fish Culture Station 
were open to the public on Saturday, March 21st and 
Sunday, March 22nd for our annual Hatchery Open House. 
It was another successful weekend. About 1000 people 
took the opportunity to visit and see what we are doing in 
the big brown building under the bridge. This was the first 
time many of the people had seen the inside of our 
hatchery. The level of public interest and support is 
encouraging.  
 
The winners of the Hatchery Open House draw prizes, 
donated by Feige Denture Clinics, were 
#1 - Angela Langford (downrigger rod & reel combo), 
#2 - Riley Ricker (tackle box), and 
#3 ς John Barneveld (selection of fishing lures).  
 
Thanks to everybody who helped out as ticket sellers, 
tour guides, cooks, etc. during the weekend.  
 

 

COMMERCIAL FISH NETS 
 

Commercial trap nets are found starting just east of 
Canatara Beach out to the east of .ǊƛƎƘǘΩǎ DǊƻǾŜΦ .ƻŀǘŜǊǎ 
must look out for these nets (... a series of red and black 
flags) and give them a wide berth. In the spring, several 
sets of nets are located about 1 - 2 kilometers apart and 
about 1/4 - 3 kilometers off shore. The following diagram 
shows how to navigate safely between and around the 
commercial trap nets in the area. 
 

 



ICE FISHING DERBY 
Saturday, February 14, 2015 

 
The Ice Derby was very successful with a record turnout 
despite the cold weather. Fortunately, the wind and the 
snow held off until the event was almost over. There 
were 280 entries for a total of $1400 in ticket sales with 
$1260 awarded as prizes and $140 going to the hatchery. 
 
There were a lot of perch caught. Unfortunately, most of 
them were too small to weight on our scales! There were 
only 2 trout and only 2 pike weighed in, so we awarded 2 
additional prizes in the panfish category, per the rules. 
There was a beautiful 9 lb. walleye caught and a report of 
another nice walleye too. Two small Coho were caught. 
 
The Ice Derby winners were 
Trout Category 
1st Place:  Joe Hussar (1.62 kg) 
2nd Place: Scott Dezort (0.93 kg)  
 
Pike Category 
1st Place:  Chris Terry (2.54 kg) 
2nd Place: Paul Landon (2.06 kg) 
 
Panfish Category 
1st Place:  Chris Garwood (0.37 kg) 
2nd Place: Sam Dezort (0.25 kg) 
3rd Place: Lance Dugas (0.19 kg) 
4th Place: Scott Dezort (0.13 kg) 
5th Place: Ryan Beauvais (0.11 kg) 
   (Ryan and Sam are kids) 
  
Scott Dezort won the $100 prize for the biggest fish 
caught by a Bluewater Angler member.  
 
Draw Prizes 
There were 17 draw prizes for participants 13 and older, 
and 39 draw prizes for kids 12 and under. Winners had to 
be present at the weigh-in. 
  
We would like to recognize the following supporters, in 
no specific order: 
- The Outdoorsman for selling entry tickets & a generous 
supply of ice fishing oriented prizes, 
- Bucks Bait for selling tickets and providing some 
minnows for the kids, 
- Linda Miller and the heated ReMax trailer,  
- EricΩs Pro Tackle for selling tickets and personally 
dropping them off at the ramp on Saturday morning, 
- Angling Sports, London for donating the two ice fishing 
rod/reel combos as prizes,   
- Tim HortonΩs, Exmouth & Front Street (Richard Ponic) 
for donating 6 boxes of Timbits, 

- Ontario Federation of Anglers & Hunters (OFAH) for 
two kids prize packages, 
- LEHDER Environmental Services for a cash donation 
used to purchase the hot chocolate & other supplies.  
 
There was lots of help from members of the Board of 
Directors and other club members. Thanks for your help 
folks. This event needs lots of helping hands! 
 

  
   #1 Pike: Chris Terry & sons         #1 Trout: Joe Hussar    
 

  
 

  



SHORELINE CLEAN UP 
Saturday, April 11, 2015 

9:00 AM ς 11:00 AM 
 
Come down to the hatchery at 9:00 AM on Saturday, April 
11th and help clean up the shoreline between downtown 
Sarnia and the Point Edward treatment plant. Our annual 
shoreline clean up is one of the ways the Bluewater 
Anglers try to help improve the fishing experience in our 
community. Bring your gloves and wear sturdy footwear. 
We will provide the garbage bags. There will be hotdogs, 
pop and coffee at the hatchery around 11 AM. We hope 
to see you on Saturday, April 11th. Bring your family and 
friends! For further information, contact Ross Bishop 
(donaldrbishop@hotmail.com or 519-541-9673). 
 

               
 
 

CLUB SPRING DERBY 
Saturday, April 25, 2015 

12:00 AM ς 2:30 PM 
 

This is your last chance to check out your boat, motor and 
fishing tackle, and to brush up on your fishing technique 
before the 39th annual Salmon Derby. The Club Spring 
Derby is open to Bluewater Angler members (free) and 
the general public. Non-members must buy a $10 entry 
ticket. Tickets will be available at .ǳŎƪΩǎ .ŀƛǘΣ 9ǊƛŎΩǎ tǊƻ 
Tackle, and The Outdoorsman until 5:30 PM on Friday, 
April 24th, and the April 7th General Membership Meeting.  
 
Cash prizes of $100, $50 and $25 will be awarded for the 
3 largest salmon, the 3 largest trout (... includes Rainbow 
trout, Brown trout and Lake trout), and the 3 largest 
walleye (... new category this year) entered. There are no 
separate boat and shore categories. There is a $100 prize 
for the largest fish caught by a Bluewater Angler member.  
 
In addition, a minimum of 5 prizes will be drawn from all 
Club Spring Derby entrants. You do not need to enter a 
fish to win one of the draw prizes ... but you must be 
present for the draw at the weigh-in to win. 
 
The weigh-in is from 2:00 PM - 2:30 PM at the hatchery. 
You must be in line by 2:30 PM in order to enter a fish. 
Only one fish can be entered per category per angler. 
Prizes will be awarded as soon as the weigh-in closes. 
Hotdog, pop and coffee will be available during the 
weigh-in. For more information, check the Bluewater 
Anglers website at www.bluewateranglers.com. 

 
   174 Mitton Street North, Sarnia 

 

Open House  
 

Thursday, April 9th to Saturday, April 11th 
 

 
 

KIDS TRAINING DAY 
Saturday, May 30, 2015 

10:00 AM ς 2:00 PM 
 

¢ƘŜ .ƭǳŜǿŀǘŜǊ !ƴƎƭŜǊǎΩ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Kids Training Day will be 
ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ƭǳŜǿŀǘŜǊ !ƴƎƭŜǊǎΩ ƘŀǘŎƘŜǊȅ ƛƴ tƻƛƴǘ 9ŘǿŀǊŘ 
on Saturday, May 30, 2015. Club volunteers will show the 
kids some basic fishing techniques; including rod and reel 
selection, proper casting techniques, knot tying, fly tying, 
kayak fishing, boating safety Χ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΗ 9ŀŎƘ ƪƛŘ ǿƛƭƭ ƎŜǘ 
a chance to catch a fish from the hatchery pond. Bring the 
ǿƘƻƭŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ Χ ƪƛŘǎΣ ƎǊŀƴŘƪƛŘǎΣ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ǝrandkids. Bring a 
friend or neighbour and their kids too!  We hope to see a 
large turnout. 

 

Our event will be supported by the .ƻō LȊǳƳƛΩǎ YƛŘǎΣ /ƻǇǎ 
& Canadian Tire Fishing Days program. Come and see 
displays by the OPP & RCMP Marine units, Canadian 
Coast Guard and Lambton Children's Safety Village. Prizes 
will be available for the kids. Hotdogs and pop will be 
available courtesy of the Point Edward Optimists.  
 
Pre-registration is required so we can accommodate as 
many kids as possible. First preference will be given to 
children who have not participated in the last 2 years. You 
Ŏŀƴ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ȅƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎΣ ƎǊŀƴŘƪƛŘǎ ƻǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊǎΩ ƪƛŘǎ 
(recommended 6 - 12 years of age) by contacting Jo-Anne 
Eves at 519-383-0873 or raljo_eves@sympatico.ca. 
Registrations will not be accepted before May 16th. 
 

   

mailto:donaldrbishop@hotmail.com
http://www.bluewateranglers.com/
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BLUEWATER ANGLERS 
2015 BUDGET SUMMARY 

 
The following charts provide a high level summary of the 
Bluewater Anglers 2015 budget. The following charts 
outline our main sources of income and expenses.  
 

 
 

 
 

 

¢ƘŜ {ŀƭƳƻƴ 5ŜǊōȅ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ōƛƎƎŜǎǘ 
source of income. The 2014 Salmon Derby was very 
successful and generated a profit of $19,685. Ticket sales 
were up 1.1% ($275) versus 2013. All profits from the 
Salmon Derby go to the hatchery operation budget. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

The Bluewater Anglers are selling OFAH Conservation 
Lottery tickets as a club fund raiser. OFAH Lottery tickets 
are $3.00 each or $30.00 for a book of 10 tickets. We will 
receive $9.00 back for each $30.00 book of tickets we sell. 
  
There are a total of 140 prizes worth over $332,700. The 
main draw will be held on May 29, 2015. Tickets are 
available at The Outdoorsman, the April 7th General 
Meeting, and the Salmon Derby weigh stations.  
 

If you would like one or more books of OFAH Lottery 
tickets to sell to friends or co-workers, please contact 
Paul Heckley (519-869-2593; pheckley@outlook.com).  
 

mailto:pheckley@outlook.com


GANARASKA RAINBOW TROUT 
 

In 2006, the Bluewater Anglers fish hatchery got it's first 
batch of the wild Ganaraska rainbow and the following 
spring 18,000 fish were stocked out into lower Lake 
Huron. This wild strain of rainbow is much hardier than 
domestic rainbow and is also capable of reproducing 
naturally when they mature. Part of the success is the fact 
that hatchery personnel will keep these Ganaraska 
rainbows in the hatchery for an extended period, usually 
about one year. When stocked out these 6" - 8" rainbows 
can fend for themselves and have a higher survival rate. 
 
Over 225,000 have been stocked out into lower Lake 
Huron and the St. Clair River since 2007. This is very 
evident by the number of rainbows that have been 
entered in our spring derby. Since 2008, rainbow 
numbers have doubled and early spring is the best time 
to capitalize on this excellent fishing. 
 
Try targeting the upper layers of the water columns with 
a spread out array of in-line boards. Trolling body baits 
and lures close to the surface can yield good numbers. 
Rainbows have a definite preference for smaller baits in 
red, orange/silver, orange/gold or black/gold. Last spring 
a NK28 in silver with double crushed ice tape was a hot 
lure. 
 
Rainbows are opportunistic feeders. They'll feed on 
anything; flies, bugs, alewives, smelt, small minnows or 
just about anything that they can catch. Two of the key 
elements to catching offshore rainbows are bait fish and 
finding clear water with a surface temperature break. 
Sometimes a break of only one or two degrees is all that's 
required to hold a school of rainbows. During last year's 
derby, anglers found good concentrations of rainbows in 
40' - 70' of water off Blue Point and Kettle Point. 
 
Every spring and fall rainbows fresh from Lake Huron take 
up residency in the St. Clair River from the Lambton 
Generation Station north to the mouth of the river. That 
half mile stretch of water from the Bluewater Bridges 
north to the Sarnia Yacht Club pier has to be some of the 
most productive rainbow water in the province. 
Fish presentations can be divided into three categories: 
drifting, casting and still fishing. In all cases, it is very 
important to note that rainbows are very bottom 
orientated, hiding behind underwater structures to 
escape the swift river current. It is very important to have 
just enough weight to keep your bait a few inches off the 
bottom and in the rainbows target zone. 
 
Drift and still fishing with spawn roe bags is by far the 
most popular presentation. Being able to read the water 

and current speed, and having the right weight 
combination usually spells success. 
 
Be courteous when another angler hooks into a fish. 
When a big rainbow decides to move downriver, the 
angler is at the mercy of the fish and the current. If one 
angler is without a partner, another angler should offer to 
net the fish. 
 
 
 

39th ANNUAL SALMON DERBY 

May 1 - 10, 2015 
 

Some exciting spring fishing is just around the corner! We 
are anticipating a great 39th annual Salmon Derby. Based 
on the encouraging derby results from the past few years, 
we are looking forward to some good fishing and another 
successful derby this spring. The derby format, rules and 
prize structure are pretty much the same as last year.  
 
The Village of Point Edward continues to be the Salmon 
Derby corporate sponsor donating the $5,000 cash prize 
for the largest salmon entered in the derby. Koolatron is 
our second corporate sponsor again this year providing 
the 20 Daily Draw prizes plus 10 additional prizes. We are 
happy to have our regular major Derby sponsors back 
again this year plus a few new major sponsors Χ  
Angling Outfitters (Woodstock), Angling Sports 
ό[ƻƴŘƻƴύΣ .ŜǊǘΩǎ Custom Tackle, Bluewater Padded 
Accents, C & C Construction, Canadian Tire (Sarnia), 
CH2MHILL, Feige Denture Clinics, Johnson Outdoors, 
Kaeden Brown Foundation, Lambeth Rod & Tackle, 
Lehder Environmental Services, Linda Miller/ReMax, 
ModSpace, Point Edward Optimists, Scott Plastics, The 
Outdoorsman. Thanks to all the Salmon Derby sponsors! 
The generosity of our sponsors is what makes our derby 
so successful.  
 
There is new 35th Anniversary Members Draw Prize, a 
$1000 gift certificate from Canadian Tire. The winner will 
be drawn from all Bluewater Anglers members who enter 
a fish during the derby. This draw is in addition to the 
Bonus Draw Prize, sponsored by The Outdoorsman, to be 
drawn from all derby participants who enter a fish. 
 
Planning for this springΩǎ {ŀƭƳƻƴ 5ŜǊōȅ ƛǎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜΦ ¢ƘŜ 
rest is up to you fishermen. Get a couple of friends and 
Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {ŀƭƳƻƴ 5ŜǊōȅΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ 
family! We hope to see you on the water, at the weigh-in 
stations, and at the Salmon Derby Awards Night. Good 
luck to all derby participants. Be safe on the water.    
 



 

Our sponsors are the reason that the Salmon Derby is so successful each year. We appreciate their 
continued generous support. Please support our sponsors when you make your purchases. 


